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Amsterdam,   August 2019
Your Highness, 

Allow me to draw your attention to the case of Lebanese prisoner Ahmad Ali Mekkaoui who has been held incommunicado since 11 April 2019. He is at heightened risk of torture and other ill-treatment. Mekkaoui is serving a fifteen-year prison sentence on “terrorism” charges. He was subjected to incommunicado pre-trial detention, torture and ill-treatment. The torture allegations were never investigated, and the court relied on false “confessions” obtained under torture to convict him. 
In April, the prosecution filed new charges against Mekkaoui following a TV news report in which his sister and his legal consultant described his torture and unfair trial in the UAE. 

I urge you to quash the unreliable conviction of Ahmad Ali Mekkaoui and release him, unless there is evidence of a recognizable criminal offence in line with international law. In the interim, I urge you to grant him immediate access to his lawyer, family and medical care, and to conduct an independent investigation into the claims of torture. 
Thank you for your time and consideration. I am kindly awaiting your reply.

Yours sincerely,
